A SCITUATE HOUSING AUTHORITY REGULAR MEETING WAS HELD ON

TUESDAY, JUNE 13, 2017 AT 6:00 PM AT 791 COUNTRY WAY IN SCITUATE, MA.

Call to Order:
6:00 PM
Present:
 
Stephen Coulter


Michael Collins



Jon Duane


Tamara Durante



Jill Caffrey
Absent:


Also Present:      Kathy DeMarsh, E.D., Secretary to the Board; Rob Garrett, Director of Operations
Bills and Communications
Organization of the Board of Commissioners
On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously

               Voted:
To nominate Stephen Coulter as the Chairman


Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:
To nominate Michael Collins as the Vice Chairman



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jill Caffrey, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously
Voted:
To nominate Jon Duane as the Treasurer



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Stephen Coulter, it was unanimously
Voted:
To nominate Jill Caffrey as the Vice Treasurer



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:
To nominate Tamara Durante as the Secretary



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0


On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously
Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Accounts Payable warrant and Payroll Journal for May, 2017 



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously
Voted:
To approve the May 2, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes as written 



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Reconciliation Reports for 

May, 2017

Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Monthly Financial Reports-Cost Comparatives for April, 2017 and Quarterly Operating Reports for the period ending 3/31/17

Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously
Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Director’s Report of June 13, 2017



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
Walk-Ins

Chairman, Stephen Coulter informed those in attendance that going forward anyone wishing to address the public body would need to notify the Executive Director at least one week before the meeting to advise her of the topic to be discussed so that she may post it on the agenda as required by Open Meeting Law. This would allow others interested in this topic the opportunity to attend the meeting.
Tenant, Susan Ferreira inquired about the new development planned for behind the Central Park property. The Chair informed her that it would be low-income, over 62 years of age and not subsidized.
Blue Wave Solar Electricity Presentation

Betsy Glynn, Sr. Director of Community Solar for Blue Wave provided a presentation to the Board of Commissioners of a solar opportunity for the Scituate Housing Authority.  Ms. Glynn gave a background summary of the company, the projects they have completed and referrals from other housing authorities that have signed on with Blue Wave as partners. She projected an estimated annual savings for the Scituate Housing Authority of $22,000 and $493,000 over 20 years through the net-metering credits. 
Board members had several questions which were answered by Ms. Glynn. They said they would consider the proposal and revisit it on the July meeting agenda.
Betsy encouraged the Scituate Housing Authority to consider signing on with Blue Wave by July to take advantage of the current policy which is changing for 2018 and may not be as beneficial.
Old Business

Water/Sewer Bills Update-Chairman Coulter said in the last communication he had with the Town Administrator she indicated that she would follow up to see if other towns issue a special exemption for Housing Authorities 
Lawson Green Apartments Development Update- 

Chairman Coulter advised Board members that Joe Armstrong continues to work on the HUD application for disposition of the land. Michael Cucciara is working on coordinating the required environmental study.

On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:

To adjourn the meeting, the time being 7:30PM




Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
(Seal)







Kathy J. DeMarsh








Kathy J. DeMarsh, Secretary

